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From the Vicar : All are welcome                          
 

The autumn at Great St Mary’s is always filled with a rich variety 

of special Sunday Services, which started with our patronal 

festival on September 8th, when we also blessed the bicycles. 

This year has been even more diverse than usual, with the 

licensing of Revd Ally and the commissioning of the Bishop’s 

Officer for the Homeless, Kristian Hewitt, who then returned to 

preach for Homelessness Sunday two weeks later. This was 

followed by civic occasions such as the Chevin Sermon, when we 

also celebrated our Harvest Festival, and the High Sheriff’s 

Justice Service. As we move into November, we will celebrate All 

Saints and All Souls on November 3rd, the latter with the Duruflé Requiem in a Eucharist for 

the Commemoration of the Faithful Departed. A week later we host the Remembrance 

Sunday Service for the City and the University. And this term, two stimulating university 

sermons in Great St Mary’s, which provide inspiring food for thought. There are, of course, 

‘regular’ services, such as the 8am Holy Communion, Choral Evensong and our mid-week 

worship ranging from the ARK communion service to silent meditation group in Michaelhouse; 

the mid-week communion service and Choral Evensong. 

  

I have named these different types of services as they reflect the diverse communities Great 

St Mary’s is called to serve, with its regular congregations of people who in themselves bring 

together people from different walks of life and countries, old and young. Each autumn, new 

people come to join us, and we are delighted to welcome them. 



 

  

I have now been the vicar of Great St Mary’s for just over a year, and I continue to be amazed 

and excited by the people who are part of Great St Mary’s, as members of our congregations, 

the University, the wider community and our visitors, who come into our buildings to pray, 

seek a place to rest or to enjoy the beautiful historic spaces. By being open seven days a 

week, in the centre of Cambridge, we offer something very important and unique – a place 

where people encounter God. 

  

The PCC has started to address the question ‘As generous and visible people of Jesus Christ, 

who are we called to serve at Great St Mary’s? Who are we serving well? Where could we do 

better? Who are we missing? In January we will spend a Saturday at a PCC away day to work 

with these questions, identify a vision and priorities for the years ahead. If you have any 

thoughts on these questions, which you would like to feed into the process, please speak to 

any of our PCC members, clergy or email us. We would love to hear from you. 

  

In this eMag, I’d like to especially draw your attention to the Pastoral Care section, which has 

been updated and includes information about our ‘Intercessors at home’ and how to ask for 

prayer, confidentially, for yourself and someone dear to you. We are grateful for their faithful 

ministry of prayer supporting individuals and the life of our church. 

  

With my thanks and best wishes, 

Jutta 

Canon Jutta Brueck, Vicar 

 

Worship Schedule 
 

 

Weekend worship - see Term Card for details  
Sunday 3 November - All Souls' Day  

• 8am BCP Holy Communion  

• 10am Choral Eucharist (all age) 

• 11.30am University Sermon. Preacher: Ms Loretta Minghella - Lady Margaret’s Sermon at 
Commemoration of Benefactors 

• 4pm Choral Eucharist - Durufle's Requiem 



 

Sunday 10 November - Remembrance Sunday 

• 8am BCP Holy Communion  

• 9.30am Eucharist in Michaelhouse (with coffee after for those staying for the Remembrance 
service) 

• 10.50am Remembrance Day Service - please be seated by 10.40am (All are invited to a post-
service reception in the Guildhall) 

• 4pm Choral Evensong 

Mid-week services 

• Thursday 7 November 6:30pm Choral Evensong 

• Wednesday 13 Compline 7.30pm 

• Thursday 14 November 6:30pm Choral Evensong 

Weekday Worship  

• Monday—Friday 9am  Morning Prayer in church   

• Mondays 12.30 pm Christian Meditation in Michaelhouse - followed by soup lunch 

• Tuesdays 10.30am The Ark, Children's Communion in Michaelhouse  

• Wednesdays 12.30pm Holy Communion  

• Thursdays 7.45pm Heartsease (SCM student meeting) in Michaelhouse 

 

Watch previous services 
 
To watch previous services please see our website www.greatstmarys.org/home 
 
Livestreaming of Services 
 
PLEASE NOTE: We are in the process of upgrading our livestreaming and sound systems and hope 

that this will be completed shortly. In the meantime, because the current system has been so 

unreliable, we have decided to suspend livestreaming all services except the 10am Eucharist on 

Sunday morning. We will keep you advised of developments and look forward to offering those who 

join us on line a better and more reliable service in the future. 
 

Reading this eMag online or forwarded from a friend? 
Sign up for our mailing list at greatstmarys.org/emag 

 

 

http://www.greatstmarys.org/home
https://www.greatstmarys.org/emag


 

News and Events 
Fri 1 Nov - Lunchtime Concert 1pm-2pm 
 

Great St Mary's Lunchtime Concert series presents: 
William Jack 
Performing his original multi-style cello music from his new solo record, 
This Old Cello Box, Vol.2 
 ‘Cello William Jack 
Free entry, with donations. 

Sun 3 Nov - Duruflé Requiem 
 
All Souls' Day  

In place of Choral Evensong, the GSM choir will be singing Duruflé's Requiem.at 4pm  

Wed 6 - First Wednesday Lunch 
 

We are holding a lunch in the Michaelhouse Chancel on Wed 6 November, 1-2pm. It follows on from the 
12.30 Holy Communion service in GSM but there is no obligation to attend that! It is a simple lunch of soup 
and bread, together with fruit and home-made cake/biscuits and we invite a contribution of £5. If you find 
standing in a crowd at coffee on a Sunday morning a bit tricky, this might be the place for you to come and 
sit and chat. 

Thur 7 and 14 Nov - Chat-Play-Sing 
 

Chat-Play-Sing takes place on Thursdays at 10am in Michaelhouse for toddlers with their parents or carers. 

 
 

 

Thur 7 and 14 Nov - Read, Mark, Learn 
 

Read, Mark, Learn convenes virtually on Thursdays from 5 to 6 p.m. to study a reading for the 
following Sunday’s Sung Eucharist. We’ll spend several weeks with Mark, but will also look at 
passages from Daniel, Joel, Hebrews and Paul’s second letter to the Corinthians. For more 
information, contact davidg@gsm.cam.ac.uk 
 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84052562470?pwd=SWJnZ1dCcFFOTzRWdlI4WGhpSG9ydz09 
Meeting ID: 840 5256 2470 
Passcode: 876406 

 

 
 

mailto:davidg@gsm.cam.ac.uk
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Fri 8 Nov - Celebration of 30 years of Women's Priestly Ministry  

 
Day Conference: ‘Hope of our Calling’: 
Friday 8 November 2024, 9.30am-4 pm 
Great St Mary’s Church, Cambridge 
 
See details below. 

Celebrating 30 years of Women’s Priestly Ministry 
 

 

Fri 8 Nov - Lunchtime Concert 1pm-2pm 
 
This will take place in Michaelhouse 
Musicians from the Stephen Perse Foundation Senior School 
A programme of classical solos and chamber music 
Musicians from the Stephen Perse Foundation Senior School 

Sat 9 Nov - Women's Breakfast 
 
Women's Breakfast We meet in Michaelhouse at 9.30 for food, conversation and prayer. All are welcome 
- you can just turn up. Please contact office@gsm.cam.ac.uk for more information. 

 

 

Tue 12 Nov - Something Understood 
 
“Something Understood” is a group of people who meet once a month to share poetry together 
on a chosen theme. Those of us who enjoy the time together find that it helps us with our faith. 

Everyone is welcome to come along. 
The date of the next meeting is Tues 12 Nov  
Time: 7.30-9pm 
Place: 3 Adams Road (Juliet Jackson’s house) 
Theme: Remembrance 
The group was started by Pauline Davison and Juliet about a 
year ago and so this next meeting will be a rather poignant 
one as we remember Pauline and her lively contributions to 

the group. 
If you would like to come to the next meeting please let Juliet know on 07742 820680 or by 
email at juliet@mcj.org 

 

 

 
 

 

Fri 15 Nov - Lunchtime Concert 1pm-2pm 
Great St Mary's Lunchtime Concert series presents: 
The Beauty and the Sorrow 
Music and words to reflect the season of Remembrance,  



 

including music by Butterworth, Elgar, and Finzi 
Baritone -  Robin Pegna 
Piano - John Witchell 
Clarinet - Ros Holbrow 
Free entry, with donations. 
 

 

 

 Sat 16 Nov - Lunchtime Concert 1pm-2pm 
 
Michaelhouse Lunchtime Concert series presents: 
Michaelhouse Singers 
Free entry, with donations. 

 

 

Sat 16 Nov - Men's Breakfast 
 
Men's Breakfast 9.00am starting with Communion in the Harvey de Stanton Chapel 
(Michaelhouse) and breakfast in the Montefiore Room. All are welcome - you can just turn up. 
Please contact office@gsm.cam.ac.uk for more information. 
 

 

Giving in Grace - Stewardship at GSM 
  

Giving in Grace – Stewardship at Great St Mary’s 
‘God loves a cheerful giver’. 2 Cor. 9.7 
 

A heartfelt thank you to all who support Great St Mary’s with 
their time, talents and money. Your generosity enables us to 
thrive as a church, be an inclusive Christian presence in the 
centre of Cambridge and for the University and to serve our 

parish and wider community. In the last year we have invested in building up our music department, 
our clergy team and children’s and youth ministry. Great St Mary’s has a special calling to serve and 
connect people in this city as we witness to the good news of Jesus Christ amidst the many 
challenges faced by our society and the world. 
 
We rely heavily on the regular giving and one-off donations of our members and friends to be able to 
offer high quality worship, pastoral and spiritual care, and hospitality to a wide range of people. 
I want to repeat my thanks to everyone who is supporting us so faithfully and generously. If you are 
new to Great St Mary’s or want to start giving to Great St Mary’s, please do not hesitate to talk to the 
church wardens, or in particular Andrew Watson (assistant church warden), or the clergy about how 
best to do that. Or email admin@gsm.cam.ac.uk. 
For taxpayers, the most efficient way to give regularly is through the ‘Parish Giving Scheme’, which 
was introduced to Great St Mary’s a few years ago. It is very easy to join and to make any changes, 
and the gift aid is administered by the scheme on behalf of our church.  

mailto:admin@gsm.cam.ac.uk


 

 

We are in the process of setting up a new ‘stewardship team’, who will reach out to members of the 
congregation with information about how to support Great St Mary’s financially, and also with their 
time and talents. 
Revd Canon Jutta Brueck, Vicar 
 

 

 

Welcome new ordinands 

 
We are pleased to welcome Amelia Turncliffe and Matthew Norman, ordinands from Westcott House 
and Ridley Hall, who are on placement with us at Great St Mary’s. As part of their academic work 
these ordinands may be required to write written reflections on their contextual experiences and may 
choose to reflect on experiences gained at Great St Mary’s. The work will be marked and seen only 
by examiners. All names and identifying details will be changed in the written work. If you have 
concerns about this or would rather that they didn't reflect on any encounter with you, please contact 
the student and/or their supervisor, the Revd Ally Barrett, at allyb@gsm.cam.ac.uk 
 

Hi, I’m Matt! I grew up in a British-South African family and 
have spent the last few years running a small software 
company in Twickenham, West London. I felt called to 
ministry from a young age, and after a journey of prayer and 
discernment, I’m now training for ordination at Ridley Hall. 
I’m passionate about theology, particularly the works of C.S. 
Lewis, Michael Heiser and NT Wright, and I love engaging 
with apologetics. My wife, Chairin, and I have two young 
children - Jacob (2yrs) and Lily (4mths). Chairin is South 
Korean, and we met through a common interest in ministry 
in Japan. We're excited to be part of the Great St Mary's 
community and we are looking forward to the year ahead! 

 
Hello, I'm Amelia! Pleased to meet you all at GSM. I am in 
my first year at Westcott House, having moved with my 
husband Tom in September from London, we are just getting 
used to living in Cambridge. Prior to becoming an ordinand, I 
worked for the National Church Institutions for six years, 
having completed two theology degrees at the University of 
Edinburgh and Union Theological Seminary in New York 
City.  Apart from an interest in theology and all things 
churchy, I enjoy theatre, reading fiction and exploring the 
world. I especially love meeting people for a chat over a cup 
of tea and some cake, and hope I can get to know lots of 
you over the next year. 

 

 

mailto:allyb@gsm.cam.ac.uk


 

 
Adèle Regan 
  
Due to a change in Adele's personal circumstances she will be moving to Essex at the beginning of 
November. Therefore, she is unable to continue working for Great St Mary's in her roles as children's and 
youth minister and choir steward. Her last Sunday with us will be 3 November. In the short time Adèle has 
been with us, her work as choir steward and in ministry with children and young people have been very 
effective and much appreciated. We are very sorry to say goodbye to her and wish her every blessing for 
the future. Please do keep her and the team in your prayers. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Pastoral Care 
A message from Canon Jutta Brueck. If you would welcome the opportunity to have a confidential 

conversation please do not hesitate to email me on juttab@gsm.cam.ac.uk or leave a message with 

the parish office on 01223 747273. Members of the clergy team are always glad to visit members of 

the church family in their homes, to talk about their faith, to pray with them (especially when they are 

ill), to be a listening ear, and a comfort in sorrow. Email Shirley ssh49@gsm.ca.ac.uk 

 

Intercessors at Home 

The Home Intercessors are a group of appointed people who each are prepared to faithfully commit 

themselves to praying (individually at home) for particular requests, in absolute confidence. If you 

would like to be added to their prayer list, please let one of the clergy know, or put the request in 

writing to clergy@gsm.cam.ac.uk.  

If the request is for another person, then please ensure the person has given their permission for 

their situation to be shared with others in this way. We are very happy to receive requests which 

have been anonymised, so if you would like prayer, but rather not share your name or the name of 

the person being prayed for, this will also be possible.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:juttab@gsm.cam.ac.uk
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Revd Canon Christine Farrington 
 

 
The Revd Canon Christine Farrington, has died at the age of 82. She 

was an assistant minister at Great St Mary’s and then Vicar of St 
Mark’s, Cambridge, Chaplain of Wolfson College, and a Chaplain to the 
Queen. She was an Hon. Canon of Ely Cathedral and joint director of 

ordinands and director of women’s ministry for the Diocese of Ely. 
Christine was one of the first women to be ordained in 1994 and 
preached at a special service in Salisbury Cathedral in 2004 to 

celebrate ten years of women's ministry as priests in the Church of 
England, attended by more than 100 women priests from Wiltshire and 

Dorset. 
 

Year's Mind 
 

 
 
Almighty and eternal God, from whose love in Christ we cannot be parted, either by death or life: hear our prayers 

and thanksgivings for all whom we remember this day; fulfil in them the purpose of your love; and bring us all, with 

them, to your eternal joy; through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.  
 
John Thompson 5 November 
Dan Hardy 15 November 
Janet Morris 18 November 
Michael Hirtzel 20 November 
George Clarke 22 November 
Brigid Peat 23 November 
Chris McDouall 23 November 
Emily Hoyle 27 November 
Ernest Orange 27 November 
Elisabeth Fleming 30 November 
Dorothy Denyer 30 November 

 

 
 
 
 



 

Service 

 

Thank you - Ride & Stride 

  

 
Tom Culver reports: On 14 September several of us took 
part in the Cambridgeshire Historic Churches Trust Ride & 
Stride to raise money for the Trust and for GSM. Thanks to 
the generosity  our sponsors we collected £598, half of 
which comes back to GSM. Basically we did it in two groups: 
the cyclist and the striders. I was the rider and the only one 
because my friend from London who usually does the ride 
with me had hurt her ankle and couldn’t ride. In the past we 
have had as many as 20 cyclists and maybe next year we 
will have more. The three striders went together around 
some 21 city centre churches and chapels. They had a really 
good time. They finished at St. Peters and had tea at the 
cafe at Kettles yard. 
  
 

 

Eco Tip - How Christians can get involved from home with UN conferences this autumn 

  

A new guide explaining how Christians can get involved in the 
United Nations Biodiversity Conference (COP16) and the UN 
Climate Conference (COP29) has been published by the Church of 
England. 
 
COP16 is being held in Colombia from 21 October - 1 November 
and COP29 is being held this year in Azerbaijan, from 30 November 



 

 

to 12 December. 
 
The online guide includes information on what will happen at the 
conferences, how the Church of England is getting involved and 
what you can do from home to support. Read more. 
 
Fiona Dobson, Senior Advocate in the RSPB’s Global Policy 
Team reports directly from Cali, Colombia at COP16. She talks 
about the need for action at this year's UN international biodiversity 
conference in its final week.  Fiona was one of the speakers for our 
Lent talks on ‘Good Stewardship of the Environment’. 
 

 

 

Wanted - Music Stewards 

  

Could you be a Music Steward?      
 
Great Saint Mary’s Church is recruiting music stewards to chaperone 
our children and young people at choir rehearsals and services. 

Stewards are responsible for signing children in and out of rehearsals, overseeing children during 
breaks, and being an adult presence in services. Stewarding is a great way to get involved in and 
make a valuable contribution to our church community. Choir rehearsals/services take place on 
Tuesdays, Wednesdays, Thursdays, Fridays and Sundays. We are particularly keen to hear from 
people who are free on Thursdays and Sunday mornings. Following a brief informal interview and 
safeguarding checks, Choir Stewards receive an initial basic training and sign up for shifts as and 
when they are free. Stewarding can be undertaken on a volunteer or paid basis. The rate of pay is 
£12.00 per hr. 
To receive further details and apply, please contact the Director of Music, Alex 
Berry alexb@gsm.cam.ac.uk  
 

 

Christmas Cards and Lap Quilts 
 
Yes, it’s that time of year again when cards, supporting the GSM 
Christmas charities, will be on sale at coffee after the 10am service starting 
on 3 November. To make life easier, the price remains at £2.50 per pack of 
5 and last year we were able to pass on £150, which was a splendid result. 
Proceeds will support Jeel Al Amal School in Bethany. 
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On Sunday 17 November, Anne Culver will be selling lap quilts in 
Michaelhouse at coffee time. The quilts are hand made patchwork. They cover 
the lap and knees, very cosy when one is reading or watching television. Each 
one is different in design and colours and they are wadded for extra warmth. 
The suggested price is £25, all money raised will go to GSM funds. 
The quilts make ideal presents! 

 

Bookstall 

 
Thank you to all who support the two bookstalls, either by 
purchasing books or by donating them. Sales have been 
buoyant over the summer, but we have now reached a crisis 
point: I have no more paperback novels to put out! (This 
despite having brought back hundreds from the cottage 
which I am selling in Wiltshire and having trawled church 
fêtes for their ‘left overs’). So do please see if you can bring 
anything in (paperback novels preferred) and just pop them 

into the box by the bookstall in the narthex. 
 
All proceeds support the roof repair fund. 
 

 

  Celebration of 30 years of Women's Priestly Ministry  

Day Conference: ‘Hope of our Calling’: 
Celebrating 30 years of Women’s Priestly Ministry 
Friday 8 November 2024, 9.30am-4 pm 
Great St Mary’s Church, Cambridge 
Book your ticket  https://www.tickettailor.com/events/greatstmarys/1410698 
Join us for a stimulating programme of keynote addresses and talks to 
encourage the whole church to respond joyfully to God’s call. 

30 years into women’s priestly ministry will focus on women’s voices and the fruit of their work today, 
in ministry, scholarship and creativity. Speakers include the Revd Dr Isabelle Hamley, first woman 
Principal of Ridley Hall, the Revd Dr Victoria Johnson, first woman Dean of St John’s College, 
Cambridge, and the Right Revd Dr Rosemarie Mallett, Bishop of Croydon. Special guests also 
include Dr Christina Rees, Director of the Li Tim-Oi Foundation; and archivists from Lambeth 
Palace Library presenting aspects of their current exhibition Women and the Church of England: 200 
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Years of Women’s Ministry and Agency. 
All are welcome. Bring your stories; leave with our song of hope renewed. 
Conference booking via Great St Mary’s website. Simple lunch provided. If you are clergy or an LLM 
licensed to the diocese of Ely the conference is free, as the day is also a Bishop’s Study Day. There 
will be an opportunity on the website booking form to give this information for your free place. 
Booking website url for those reading this on paper: 
https://www.tickettailor.com/events/greatstmarys/1410698 
  
Celebration Eucharist, 9 November, 3.00 pm, Ely Cathedral 
President: Bishop Dagmar 
Preacher: Canon Jessica Martin 
Music sung by Ely Cathedral’s girl choristers, conducted by Sarah MacDonald 
Celebratory refreshments will be served after the service in the Lady Chapel.  There will be stalls 
from the Li Tim Oi Foundation (named for the first woman priest in the Anglican Communion) and the 
Lambeth Palace archivists who compiled the current exhibition in Lambeth Palace Library Women 
and the Church of England. A short video will be shown in the Lady Chapel after the service, 
interviewing some of our own diocese’s first cohort of women entering priestly ministry.  All are very 
welcome - just come. 
 

 

 
 Book launch - Little St. Mary's, Cambridge 
One last time, one last line. 

In response to an emergency appeal for help with charities, John Bowker*, 
in his 90th year, has written one last book. He is the author and editor of 
more than 40 books, including The Oxford Dictionary of World Religions. 
The new book is called Learning to Live, Learning to Love. It looks at how 
basic questions (Who am I? How and what am I?) have been answered in 
the past and are being answered now in the digital age of computers, 
computational cognition and AI. What light does this throw on Christian 
belief and understanding? 
There is to be a book-launch and a book-signing on Monday 4 
November at 5.30pm in the Parish Centre, Little St Mary’s Church, 
Cambridge. The sculptor, Helaine Blumenfeld (whose work illustrates the 
book) will also be there. It is the occasion of the annual Michael Ramsey 
lecture, and John Bowker will give a short introduction to the book which 
costs £10. The cost of the book has been paid, so ALL money will go to the 
charities. There will be refreshments, and you will be most welcome to 
come. 
Enquiries about the purchase of the book should be made to the Office at 
office@lsm.org.uk 

*Rev'd Professor John Bowker is the former Dean of Trinity College Cambridge. 
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Book launch - Faculty of Divinity 
‘Looking East for a New Theology of Evolutionary Biology’ 
A Book Launch of Andrew P. Jackson, Maximus the Confessor and Evolutionary Biology: The 
Phylogenetic Logoi (Routledge, 2024) 
Speakers: Andrew P. Jackson (The Faraday Institute for Science and Religion, Cambridge), Elizabeth 
Theokritoff (Institute for Orthodox Christian Studies, Cambridge), Robert Marsland III (Pontifical 
University of the Holy Cross, Rome) 
More info and free registration:   Here 
Enquiries: Dr Pui Him Ip (phi21@cam.ac.uk) and Dr Andrew Jackson (apj40@faraday.cam.ac.uk)  
Date: Monday 11 November 2024 
Time: 5.00-6.30pm 
Venue: Runcie Room, Faculty of Divinity, Cambridge 

 
EIL UK 

Each year the charity, Experiment in International Living UK, receives 
hundreds of applications from international students studying at British 
universities hoping to experience Christmas or New Year in a British 
home. They are looking for more volunteer families in Cambridge who 
could host an overseas university student for a 3-night stay between 
20 December 2024 and 5 January 2025. 
If you would like to be part of this rich and rewarding experience and 
continue the traditions that HOST UK started in 1987 by offering a 
student who is far from home, hospitality and friendship through a 
Festive Stay. Please read here for more information.  
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November     
Sunday 
All Saints 

3 8am 
10am 
11.30am 
 
4pm 

BCP Holy Communion 
Choral Eucharist (all age)  
University Sermon, Lady Margaret's Sermon at 
Commemoration of Benefactors - Loretta Minghella          
Requiem For All Souls: Duruflé Requiem  

Monday 4 12.30pm Christian Meditation in Michaelhouse, followed by soup lunch 
Tuesday  5 10.30am The Ark in Michaelhouse 
Wednesday 6 12.30pm 

1.00pm 
Holy Communion in GSM 
First Wednesday Soup Lunch in Michaelhouse 

Thursday 7 10.00am 
6.30pm 
7.45pm 

Chat-Play-Sing in Michaelhouse 
Evensong 
Heartsease in Michaelhouse 

Friday  8  Conference ‘Hope of our Calling’ (for booking please see our 
website) 

  1.00pm Free lunchtime concert in Michaelhouse  
Saturday 9 9.30am Women’s breakfast in Michaelhouse 
Remembrance 
Sunday  

10 8am 
9.30am 
10.50am 
4pm 

BCP Holy Communion 
Eucharist in Michaelhouse  
Remembrance Service (please be seated by 10.40am) 
Choral Evensong      

Monday 11 11am 
12.30pm 

A two-minute silence will be observed  
Christian Meditation in Michaelhouse, followed by soup lunch  

Tuesday  12 10.30am The Ark in Michaelhouse  
Wednesday  13 12.30pm 

7.30pm 
Holy Communion in GSM  
Compline 

Thursday 14 10.00am 
6.30pm 
7.45pm 

Chat-Play-Sing in Michaelhouse 
Evensong 
Heartsease (location tbc) 

Friday 15 1.00pm Free lunchtime concert in GSM 
Saturday 16 9.00am 

1pm 
Men’s Communion and breakfast in Michaelhouse  
Friends of Michaelhouse lunchtime concert in Michaelhouse  

Sunday 
2nd Sunday 
before Advent 

17 
 

8am 
10am 
4pm 

BCP Holy Communion 
Choral Eucharist and Children’s Church 
Choral Evensong     

Monday 18 12.30pm Christian Meditation in Michaelhouse, followed by soup lunch  
Tuesday 19 10.30am The Ark in Michaelhouse  
Wednesday  20 12.30pm Holy Communion in GSM  
Thursday 21 10.00am 

6.30pm 
7.45pm 

Chat-Play-Sing in Michaelhouse 
Evensong 
Heartsease in Michaelhouse 

Friday 22 1.00pm Free lunchtime concert in GSM 
Sunday  
Christ the 
King 

24 8am 
10am 
4pm 

BCP Holy Communion 
Choral Eucharist and Children’s Church  
Choral Evensong 

Monday 25 12.30pm Christian Meditation in Michaelhouse, followed by soup lunch 
Tuesday  26 10.30am The Ark in Michaelhouse 



 

Wednesday  27 12.30pm Holy Communion in GSM 
Thursday  28 10.00am 

6.30pm 
 
7.45pm 

Chat-Play-Sing in Michaelhouse 
Evensong in Michaelhouse – celebration of Michaelhouse 700 
years 
      followed by reception 
Heartsease (location tbc) 

Friday 29 1.00pm Free lunchtime concert in GSM (last one before Christmas) 
              

 


